
Old Eastwood Town Hall, Marsfield 
Upgrade 

For Further information  
please do not hesitate to contact: 

Project Manager: Damian Mulholland 
 
Phone: (02) 9952 8012 

Email: DamianM@ryde.nsw.gov.au 

Timing of works  

Start of construction 
Construction is planned to start 
mid October 2020. 
 
Completion of construction 

Construction is planned to be completed early 
December  2020..  

 

Changed Conditions 

The building will be closed for the duration of 
the works. 

Council thanks you for your patience. 

  

Dear Resident  

We would like to inform you of the upcoming 
remodeling of the Old Eastwood Town Hall. 
 
In 1911, the Eastwood Town Hall was built at 
74 Agincourt Road. It is a simple, single storey 
building, originally designed by Varney Parkes,  
the son of Sir William Parkes a former Premier 
of NSW.  The Hall has interwar classical 
stylistic features and is set back from the street 
with a front entry area of brick effect paving and 
landscaping.  
 
The Town Hall was renovated in 1938, and 
since that time has had further extensions 
along its western perimeter and at its rear. 
 

The proposed upgrade includes: 

• Demolition of existing kitchen and 
kitchenette, 

• Connection of gas supply, 
• Construction of commercial kitchen, and 
• Construction of storeroom. 
 
 
Please see over page for more details. 
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